SELFOTMEN'S MERTTING. Manday, August 21, 1907

!

Present: John J. Jones, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, Ed Rowehl, Chris
Joseph, Police Chief, and Elizabeth Shaw, Secrctary.

Meeling came to order at 7:30 PM.

Minutes for last weeks meetings to be amended to read, Mr. Foley left with the
understanding if the Town accepts the road at the March Town Meeting, and no
repairs are required as of April 1, 1988, the Town will begin to maintain the
road April 1, 1988,

A building permit for Stephen & Dianne Platt was approved

A permit for Summit Associates was signed and approved pending approval of a
newly designed septic system. The septic approval which was alttached to the
permit application was no longer valid., The location of the house and septic
had been changed from the original designed.

A building permit for Gary & Janet Gagnon was denied due to set back
reguirements.

Selectmen voted to continue coverage on the copy machine.

Chris Joseph gave his views on the need for services from Peg Gagnon, Youth
Services. He recounted some of the areas when Peg was of assistance to the
Antrim Police Dept.

John Jones asked that a decision be delayed until more information is
available. He would like to know the break down for payments from the State
and the Town of Bemnington for the second year.

The first year payment will be made by a grant from the State. Thereafter the
State pays a portion of the expense. Chris was not sure if they would pay 1/2
or 3/4 of the cost. The remainder to be divided between Antrim and Bennington.

Chris mentioned his need for a secretary and was told to put it in the budget
next year.

Mary Allen requested an executive session to discuss personnel.
Selectmen voted in favor .

Meeting called to order.
No decisions from the executive session.

Mary Allen asked the Selectmen to consider a new member and an alternate for
the Board of Adjustment.

Lloyd is to be contacted te ask what progress if any is being made for the
proposed Special Town Meeting. Proposed zoning changes, request for the
transfer of mopey from the Capital Reserve fund to pay for the new cruiser, and
a piece of property on Gregg Lake Road which Shaun Hickey wishes to buy are
some of the issues which will go to a Special Town Meeting.

Lloyd is also to be consulted in regard to the status of the Public Service
request for abatement of 1981 taxes. [Lloyd has met with other attorneys from
some of the other Towns which Public Service has requested abatements from.

The is still a question as to residence on the Lyman property off Gregg Lake
Road. If children have enrolled in the Conval School district, the trailer on
the property can no longer be considerad a vehicle and therefore in vielalion



of the woning rogulations.
A question as to attending Antrim Scheools while a house is actually in Hancock
was raised. Who is paying school bill, Antrim or Hancock? This will be looked

into.

Meeting adjourned 9:50 ems



